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            Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time             


Saturday, January 27



Vigil Mass     
 

 5:00 p.m.
     +Joseph Banaciski       

  
Sunday, January 28
 8:30 a.m.

+Fr. Kevin Casey
10:00 a.m.     +Robert Floy  
5:00 p.m.

       People of the Parish



Monday, January 29
7:30 a.m. 
     +Laurie Prehodka



Tuesday, January 30
7:30 a.m.

     +Marie Bodnar

  
Wednesday, January 31


St. John Bosco
5:00 p.m..       +Frank G. DeMonico

                        Thursday, February 1

7:30 a.m.      +Justin Guijo


Friday, February 2


The Presentation of the Lord

7:30 a.m.


+Kenneth Petersen

   
Saturday, February 3




Vigil Mass
 5:00 p.m.
     + Jean Poetsch
     


Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time
         


Sunday, February 4        
  8:30 a.m.     People of the Parish
10:00 a.m.    +Rev. August Neumann
 5:00 p.m.     +William Casale
Pope Francis’ Prayer Intention for January
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       Stewardship – Time, Talent & Treasure
Collection for January 21 - $5,801.00
Catholic Education $636.00

Mail Donations-$ 1,022.00
Please remember Corpus Christi Parish

in your will and estate planning.     
Sunday, January 28, 2018
Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time
“…Brothers and sisters: I should like you to be free of anxieties.”  1 Corinthians 7:32
How much anxiety do we bring upon ourselves by constantly worrying about not having enough or attaining more things?  God won’t necessarily give you everything you want, but He will provide everything you need.  Try this – use the word “pray” instead of the word ”worry” in the future.
Week of January 27- February 2
MEMORIAL AND SPECIAL INTENTIONS

+Altar Candle + 
Arthur C. Eppinger
Offerings are available for a loved one or special intention. Call the parish office for details.
Forming your Faith…….. We are excited to announce that Corpus Christi Church has become a partner in an exciting 24/7 on-line web-based digital formation series called FORMED, produced by the Augustine Institute and Iganatius Press.  This series is designed to help adults grow in their faith at all levels – how we think, how we pray, and how we live.  Better yet, access is FREE to all of our parishioners and their families anywhere, anytime on computers, tablets, or phones.  Register free using our Parish Code ZD3P77.  


Wednesday, January 31, 2018

Anointing of the Sick (last Wednesday of every month) within the 5:00 p.m. Mass.
The American Legion Post 214, Whitehead Ave., South River – Please join us at our annual SUPERBOWL SUNDAY BREAKFAST – SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 4, 2018

Time : 8:00 a.m. to Noon , Menu: Eggs, sausage, pancakes, home fries, coffee, tea, juice, and cake.

Cost:  Adults are $10.00 per person and Children under age 10 are $5.00 per child.

Location:  American Legion Hall, 264 Whitehead Ave.

South River – For further information call the Post Home:  (732) 254-9712 As always, your satisfaction is guaranteed!              
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Joyce Hanula, John Gregor,Patricia Ronan,
Antoinette Rossi, Florence Unverzagt
Kristin Rein, Noel Gowran, Mary Ann Pillo
Susan Wiecek Shecter, Carol Ostrowski.,
Helen Kovacs, Claire Watson, Joe Rossi, Rosa Nunez,-Rickett, Debbie Canuso-Danley,
Marilyn Rinfret , Maria C Silva, Maria Rossi,
Louis Kadubic, Michael Majewski, Catherine Cantasano,
Renee Giliberti, Genevieve Mroczko, Josephine Dehlinger,
Phyllis Mason, Gloria Gregor-Hughes, Emerson Harper,
Fr. Ed Flanagan, Roger Gregor, Peggy Reynolds, 
Margaret Drack, Luke Mayell, Karen Kleinschmidt, 
Cheryl Hayes, DeAnn Morgan, Kathleen McGreevy,
Patricia Doyle, Rebecca Rannazzisi,
Please keep us updated on your loved ones.


“SOUP R BOWL” SUNDAY

The weekend of February 3 and 4th.  The St. Vincent  de Paul Society will be collecting cans of pasta, soup, tuna, baked beans, sweet potatoes and tomato sauce.  (These are the items that are needed)  Baskets will be in the vestibule of the Church on “Soup R Bowl” Weekend.  Monetary donations are always gratefully accepted.
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Please note at any time, you may begin ON LINE GIVING by logging on to our website:

ON LINE GIVING Our thanks to the many families that have signed up for Online Giving!  If you manage your bills online, we’re sure you’ll like the convenience of giving to your parish online.  It’s safe and secure, and you decide exactly when your gift is made.  You may even view your giving history just by logging in Visit our website: www.corpuschristisouthriver.org – and get started.
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First Friday Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament–     February 2, 2018 
3:00-7:30 p.m. followed by Benediction

An excellent practice recommended by all the saints, especially St. Margaret Mary Alacoque, (1647-1690)

Is devotion to Jesus in the Most Blessed Sacrament in which through our prayer in silent adoration we make reparation to the Sacred Heart of Jesus for the sins which have offended God in this world mocking our Savior and His great goodness and love.  If possible, for 9 consecutive months attend Mass on First Friday, receiving Holy Communion.  If in need of the Sacrament of Penance receive it as well.  It has been the time-honored practice as well to make a holy hour before Jesus in the Most Holy Eucharist on First Friday of the month which is observed here at the parish church from 3pm-7:30 pm, Confession at 6:15-7pm, followed by Benediction at 7:30pm.  All parishioners are invited to offer a minimum of 7 minutes of prayer for the intention of Evangelization, please consider the Lord’s merciful invitation to pray and rest in Him, “I am deeply grieved, even to death, remain here, and stay awake with me (Matt 26:38).” 
St. Margaret Mary has said, “The divine heart of Jesus is an abyss of all blessings, and into it the poor should always submerge their needs.  It is an abyss of joy in which all of us can immerse our sorrows.  It is an abyss of lowliness to counteract our foolishness, an abyss of mercy for the wretched, an abyss of love to meet our every need.


[image: image7.png]


SAVE THE DATE!    

Saturday February 17, 2018
Lenten Altar 
Rosary Retreat

More details will follow shortly.
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THE PRESENTATION OF
THE LORD
Candlemas day
        Feast:  Friday, February 2 

Today the Church celebrates the feast of the Presentation of the Lord which occurs forty days after the birth of Jesus and is also known as Candlemas day. 
Fr. Damian will bless candles within the 7:30 a.m. Mass on Friday, February 2nd.   You may bring your own candles to be blessed or the church will supply them.
Feast of Saint Blaise

Blessing of Throats

Saturday, February 3, 2018

Blessing of Throats after all weekend Masses.

According to the Acts, while Blaise was being taken into custody, a distraught mother, whose only child was choking on a fishbone, threw herself at his feet and implored his intercession. Touched at her grief, he offered up his prayers, and the child was cured. Consequently, Saint Blaise is invoked for protection against injuries and illnesses of the throat.

In many places on the day of his feast the blessing of St. Blaise is given: two burning candles, blessed on the feast of the Presentation of the Lord ("Candlemas"), are held in a crossed position by a priest over the heads of the faithful or the people are touched on the throat with them. At the same time the following blessing is given: "May Almighty God at the intercession of St. Blaise, Bishop and Martyr, preserve you from infections of the throat and from all other afflictions". Then the priest makes the sign of the cross over the faithful.



Pilgrimage to Holy Land – Israel/Jordan

Walk in the Footsteps of Jesus, Moses & Mary.  11 Days, Nov. 6-16, 2018 $2790. +590 Airline Taxes, Fuel Surcharge, RT Airfare from Newark, Daily Breakfast/Dinner, great Hotels, Tips for Guided Tours, Deluxe Motor Coach Drive & More. Fr. Abe Orapankal, Pastor, St. John Neumann, Spiritual Director/Tour Chaplain.  Please call Juliet Banaag Hobson 732-439-2835.
To begin the celebration of Corpus Christi’s 75th Anniversary of the parish, a Latin Mass will be celebrated on Wednesday, February 7, 2018 at 6:00 p.m.  All are welcome to attend. A pot-luck dinner will follow in the church hall. 


Corpus Christi Youth Group will be holding their annual Senior Valentine’s Day Dance on Sunday, February 18 from 1 to 3 p.m. in the church hall.  Light refreshments will be served.
F 

Catholic Spirit-The annual drive to support our diocesan newspaper, The Catholic Spirit, is taking place during the month of February, National Catholic Press Month.  Please support their good work by using the envelope in your packet.  Any amount you contribute will show your support for the ministry of The Catholic Spirit and will be greatly appreciated.  Please remember to take home a copy of the paper – it has a special role to play in your life as a practicing Catholic.


Fr. Damian has stated in his letter for January that moving forward the only second collection will be for our parish monthly assessment which is taken up the last Sunday of the month.  His emphasis was that he wants all parishioners to be knowledgeable and active participants in what they choose to give and what they decide to support with limited resources.  A Schedule of Diocesan Collections for 2018 was included in the bulletin of January 14, 2018 with Fr.’s letter.  If you would like a copy of the collection schedule and Fr. Damian’s letter call the parish office.


ASH W                  Ash Wednesday
PREPARE THE WAY OF THE LORD!

            Wednesday February 14, 2018

7:30 a.m., 7:00 p.m. & 8:00 p.m. (Portuguese) Mass, 12:00 p.m. Blessing & Distribution of Ashes outside of Mass
Where did the ashes on the forehead thing come from? Ashes come from way back.  That whole “sackcloth and ashes” thing from the Old Testament?  An outward sign of penitence.  Jesus refers to, too.  And back in the days of public penance, priests even sprinkled ashes on people’s heads on their way out of confession.
Fir

Firs
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Religious Minorities in Asia





That Christians and other religious minorities in Asian countries may be able to practice their faith in full freedom.





CONTRIBUTION STATEMENT 2017


 Contribution statements are printed on requests only. If you would like a Contribution Statement for 2017, please fill out below and return it to the parish office.








Name _______________________________





Phone# ___________________________








Pick up ______________





Mail _________________














